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Applewood 
Forest Glen
Aileen Blears 625-4458

Help for ‘heavies’ is 
available in the Applewood- 
Forest Glen' area. If you 
over-ate a little during the 
Christmas season, don’t 
panic ... Canadian Calorie 
Counters has a branch called 
Dixie Belles meeting every 
Wednesday evening at 7:30 
p.m. in Burnhamthorpe 
Community Centre, 1350 
Burnhamthorpe Rd. E. and 
any overweight person with 
a sincere desire to lose 
weight through counting 
calories while eating 
nutritiously, coupled with 
group therapy, is welcome”. 
For additional information^ 
caU 625-0671 or 625-0330. K

There is, also a * Y ’ ’ 
program TAB ( take a break ) 
Wednesday mornings at 9:30 
in Bethesda United Church 
of Forest Glen. This 
program for ladies includes 
‘exercising and stimulating 
discussions’ thereto im­
proving your figure and your 
mind at the same time. Baby 
sitting is provided. Call 
Mary McKinnon 625-1215. 
WEDDINGS

December was a popular

month for weddings! On 
Saturday, Dec. 16 Irene 
Wilson and Clifford Hudspith 
were married at St. John the 
Baptist Anglican Church, 
and on Saturday, Dec. 30, 
Linda Stokes and Richard 
Butler exchanged vpws in 
the same lovely setting. 
Margaret Susan Joynt and 
Ron Garnet Kerr were 
married at Applewood

director is Fred Cole and 
Pauline Gould-Corney is' 
public relations director. 
PIONEER GIRLS 

When Heather Nelson, 
leader of the Pioneer Girls 
Club of Forest Glen Alliance 
Church, left to take up duties 
with her husband, Pastor 
A.G. Nelson, in Burlington, 
the girls presented her with a 
lovely candle, which, they

United Church Saturday, hoped, would remind her of^

MARKLANE PARK
The residents of Marklane 

Park Condominium have 
organized their own 
‘homeowners’ association’, 
and public relations director 
Pauline Gould-Corney 
reports the first annual 
Christmas dance held in the 
recreation room Saturday, 
Dec. 16 was a huge success. 
There were 150 present for 
dancing and merry-making, 
and neighbour met neigh­
bour at the buffet table.

An informal dance was 
itaged New Year’s Eve with 
ach apartment owner 

bringing his own liquid 
refreshment and party food 
to the recreation room.

Erwin Koehnen is 
president of this new 
association with Beverley 
Baxter as vice-president and 
secretary. Treasurer is Jim 
McCoy, management

their happy association. 
CUBS

1st Dixie Cubs B pack 
recently had a jolly 
Christmas Party. The 
evening was highlighted by 
the distribution of gifts to all 
the Cubs by Cubmaster Ron 
Powell. In the spirit of 
Christmas giving, the boys 
donated $5 to the Canadian 
Arthritic Association. The 
next meeting will be held 
Jan. 8.
BOWLING

Some well-bowled balls 
rolled out of the hands of 
members of the 
Appleknocker’s Bowling 
League and 16 turkeys rolled 
in as the league held its 
annual Christmas turkey roll 
at Plantation Bowl. High 
triple of the day was rolled 
by Tish Bean with 695. Other 
600 or better triples. . . Marg 
Hopper-664, Marion Oltbius- 
646, June Smith-638.

Clarkson
Jacqueline Fraser 822 1.392

Among the ' Mississaùgans 
who enjoyed holidays before 
ttie Christmas rush were: 
Helen and Gordon Oughtred, 

ary and John Pallett, who 
flew to Greece for 10 days of 
golf and sight-seeing. Bette 
and Howard Vernon and 
Gaÿe and John Ditchoff 
spent a week in Freeport, 
Bahamas and returned with 
wonderful suntans. Mildred 
and Stan Norman enjoyed a 
week in Vancouver and 
Victoria. ■i
PRE-CHRISTMAS 

Joyce and Herb Kearney, 
of Fairfield Manor, hosted a 
pre-Christmas party at their 
Truscott Drive home. 
Among the neighbours and 
friends who attended were :

the Charles Abels, Margaret 
and Len Russell, Sylvia 
Templeton, . • the John 
Baileys, and Margaret and 
Peter BoUqpd 
MIDNIGHT

The invitations read 
“Come to a party from 5-7 
p.m.” however at Patti and 
Dick Hutchison’s festive 
gathering, many were still 
there at midnight. This party 
seemed to start in the kit­
chen instead of end there and 
was a smashing success. The 
Pat Mowats, Patti’s parents, 
are Christmas visitors from 
London, Ont.
ROTARY

Louise Bailey, whose 
husbnând John is president 
of the Rotary Club of 
Clarkson (Mississauga) this 
year, had a wine and cheese 
party for the Rotary pives 
recently. The same evening, 
Rotarians and their children

enjoyed a Christmas party at 
the Holiday Inn complete 
with a clown and old Santa 
with gifts for everybody, and 
hot dogs and hamburgers to

-eat----------------------------
GUIDES

Following the presentation 
of the golden bar to Lynn 
Rae, the 107th Missics-uga 
Brownie Pack celebrated the 
approaching festive season 
with a party.

The Guides and leaders of 
the 108th Mississauga 
Guide Company, gathered 
at the home of Lieut. Ruth 
Bigrtèll for a welcome cup of 
hot chocolate after they had 
been carolling.

The 106th Mississauga 
Guide Co. spent an evening 
carolling in their district in 
aid of the Hospital for 
Handicapped Children in 
Muskoka.

Cooksville KIWANIS
Seventy-five per cent of all 

Geri Mousley 579-3628 mail is posted between 5 and
■" ■■■"....... ........................."7 p.m. each day, creating

The South Peel Camera Club ius* one the _ many 
recently held its annual Pr°h'ems confronting the 
auction night, well-attended Pos* Office. This and other 
by members and guests. information was recently 
Chief auctioneer was Paul fjyel? t0 Kiwanis Club of 
Lover, assisted by Clare Oixie ( Mississauga ) 
Brocklebank, Dennis Crowe members by guest Jack 
and Don Tapping, while Fitzpatrick, district 
Dave Purchase and Dennis supervisor of the Canada 

Post Office.
Referring to the new Alpho 

Numeric Zone Côding 
system, Fitzpatrick said it 
employs a sensing unit which

Radage manned the 
Treasurer’s table.

Ten per cent of the auction 
proceeds went to the club.
Five lucky draws for gift 
certificates to local camera will pick up the code from 
stores were made, and Lily the bottom tine of an én- 
Krout was given a vote of velope, if it is printed in

Magician Michael Wrycraft ( left) pins moustache on assistant recruited 
from audience during magic show at Malton Library (Times photo by RaySaitz).

Lome Park
Doris Angus 278 0982

A service of candlelight and 
carols was presented 
recently at St. Stephen’s-on- 
the-Hill United Church by 
the junior and senior choirs, 
under the leadership of 
music director Tom Bretney. 
The program was joyful and 
reverent and a fitting 
beginning for the Christmas 
season.
NURSERY
Hilltop Nursery School held 
a Christmas coffee party for 
parents and young people 
The school closed for the 
Christmas break Dec. 21, 
and will reopen Thursday, 
Jan. 4.
BASKETBALL
The men’s basketball
league, which meets at

Tecumseh School on Wed­
nesdays from 8:30 to 10 p.m., 
would like to have more 
members. Anyone interested 
in joining should call Jim 
Beatson,' 274-6018.
ST. STEPHEN'S 
A special evening of en­
tertainment is being planned 
for the members of St. 
Stephen’s-on-the-Hill United 
Church for Friday, Jan. 19. 
Members are asked to mark 
the date on their calendars 
and watch for further 
notices.
EXERCISES
The concept of exercises ^ 
water is proving to be an 
excellent way to keep the 
body in trim. The ability to 
swim is not required, since 
all exercises are done in the 
shallow end of the pool and 
are based on the principal of 
water displacement and 
resistance. Women may take 
advantage of this program

Park Royal
Gwen Lewis 822 8892

Well, by now you have all 
opened your gifts, eaten the 
turkey, and no doubt given a 
sigh of relief. Afid now you 
are looking forward jo 
events in the New Year. The 
neivs for this week covers a 
Tew events that some of your 
children have participated in

_______________________ over the last couple of weeks.
First of all, we hear from 

which will be held at the lst Sheridan Scout Troop 
Clarkson Pool from January» which had 13 boys taking a
to March. Call 822-2689 or 
822-2701.
ORCHESTRA
The Mississauga Symphony 
Orchestra, a new amateur 
group formed this year, still 
needs violinists, cellists, 
violists and bassists to form 
a string section. Anyone with 
talent on these instruments 
should contact Linda 
Petroski at the Mississauga 
Recreption and Parks 
Department, 279-7600. 
REGISTER
Register now at the 
Mississauga Recreation and 
Parks Department if you are 
interested in having your 
children take part in art 
classes, held Saturdays from 
10 a.m. to 12 noon at Huron 
Park; learn to skate classes, 
which begin this mnrT.-l: nr 
the experimental theatre 
group for children

St. John First Aid course. 
Margaret Dadd, who in­
structed the boys over the 
last 12 weeks, was pleased to

report that the following 
boys passqd with flying 
colours: Calvin Fopberry, 
Alan Lamb, Mike Schneider, 
Blair Munn, David Beynon, 
Kenneth Greaves, John 
Harness, David Colins, Greg 
Beynon, George Schneider, 
Philip Smoke, Murray 
Kendrick and Craig Carey. 
GUIDES

The 139th Mississauga 
Guide Company held a 
Christmas concert for 
members’ families. The 
evening started off with the 
enrolment of 13 girls: Tracy 
Piette, Cheryl Henry, Linda 
Virgin, Dorothy Pando, 
Denise Ward, Lisa Algàr, 
Lynda Cross, Kathy Fildes, 
Janice Lisney, Joanne

Parkin, Francis Daries, 
Susan Algar and Debra 
Westerback.

The challenge badge was 
presented to Eleanor 
Stubbley and Ingrid 
Hekkenberg along with their 
patr*ol leader stripes and 
lanyards. Yellow cross went 
to Debbie Nuzum', Kim 
Dymond, Susan Weller, Jean 
Tait, Patsy Goudetand Mary 
Louise Walters; fire brigade 
to Sharon Robertson, Mary 
Louise Walters, Heather 
Riddock, Heather Scott, 
Patsy Goudet, Deborah 
Howell and Jackie 
Hekkenberg.

Bakers badge went to 
Sharon Robertson, Ingrid 
Hekkenberg, Jackie

Hekkenberg, Jean Tait, 
Susan Weller, Heather 
Riddock, Deborah Howell 
and Mary Louise Walters; 
pet keeper to Debbie Howell; 
swimmer to Susan Weller; 
musician to Heather Rid­
dock. Wendy Beynon 
received her third stripe tp 
become junior company 
leader.

The evening’s program 
included skits, a piano solo, 
dance rendition, and the 
choir sang carols, A candle 
lighting ceremony was 
presented to illustrate the 
guide law A Guide is a friend 
to all and a sister to every 
Guide. Different coloured 
candles were lit to represent 
each race around the world.

thanks for her very at­
tractive Christmas table.

The club’s next meeting 
will take place Jan. 4, 8 p.m. 
in the Texaco room of the 
Port Credit Library, when 
local photographer Robert 
Patchett will present My 
Approach to Photography. 
Members are also reminded 
to turn in prints and slides 
for the second club com­
petition at this meeting.

An invitation was received 
from the Etobicoke Camera 
Club to attend their auction 
Jan. 8, 8 m.m. at the 
auditorium o" the Christian 
Education Centre, Humber 
Valley United Church, 
Anglsy Blvd.

O.E.S,
The Christmas meeting of 

Golden Triangle chapter 291, 
Order of the Eastern Star, 
was recently held in the 
Orange Hall, Agnes St., with 
worthy matron Jean Curdie 
and worthy patron Douglas 
Knox presiding. Mrs. Curdie 
graciously welcomed 13 past 
matrons and six past 
matrons of Golden Triangle 
chapter.

block letters and nothing 
appears below it. Use of 
these codes will commence 
next year.

In Kiwanis business, a vote 
of thanks was extended to 
Sandy Reid, Fred Halliday, 
A1 Macaulay and Jim Perry 
for their work in organizing 
the Lakeshore Psychiatric 
Hospital Christmas party, 
and in particular, to Brian 
Boulding, who obtained 
chocolates for the affair as 
well as 500 additional boxes 
for Queen Elizabeth Hospital 
and 250 boxes fpr Applewood 
United Cfturch. The élut 
donated corsages anu 
boutonnieres to Lakeview 
senior citizens for their 
Christmas party.
CUBS

St. John’s 2nd Dixie ‘B’ 
pack cubs, with Akela Rem 
Jansen and Baloo Bill Van 
Liefland, recently spent two 
evenings carolling in the 
local àsea and at the Chelsey 
Park Nursing Home, 
Hurontario St. Donations 
received will be given to the 
Society for Crippled Children 
in Mississauga.

Molten MARVIN HEIGHTS
The Du.eh St. Nicholas 

made several appearances 
at Marvin Heights Public 
School before Christmas 
accompanied by the 
legendafÿ Black Peter. 
MichàêL-Turner-, played a 
convincing St, Nicholas and 
naughty Black Peter was 
Rita VanDeemter. 
WESTWOOD SECONDARY

An interesting day took 
place at Westwood Secon­
dary School when an 
amateur radio station was 
set up as part of the day’s 
educational program. Botlj

Cathy Groves 677-3721

The ladies auxiliary of the 
Malton Minor Lacrosse 
Association held a successful 
bake sale recently at the 
community hall. Many 
thanks go out to Weston 
Bakeries, Oshawa 
Wholesale, St. Lawrence 
Sugar, Silverwoods Dairy,
J.S. Enterprises, and Cal- 
Dale Florists for their 
generous donations. The
auxiliary is grateful to all -------------- r_ —.... _
the mothers who worked so geography and technicài 
hard to make this sale students took part in sending

Lakeview

Sfreetsville
Rose Croxon 828—9169

Four Streetsville Army 
Cadets enter the new year 
with new ranks. Announced 
by Commanding Officer Don 
S. Pelz at their last parade 
was the promotion of four 
metnpers of the 47th-“¥drk
(Streetsville) Squadron, No. 
1888 Second Field Engineers 
Regiment, Army Cadets 
Corps. The local squadron is 
now 'in the charge of SgV 
Hugh Hunter who was 
promoted from corporal, 
while Corp. Rod Graham 
moves up from lance- 
corporal to assist him as was 
new Corp. Barry Armstrong.

he will be home on leave and 
able to tell his former cadet 
mates what army life is tike.

Members of the local cadet 
sqtiadron as well as any 
other interested boys aged 13 
to 18 will be picked up by 
truck i in Streetsville’s 
Central Plaza at 6:30 p.m. 
for transportation to Fort 

Armories for the
parade. Parades are held 
twice weekly on Wednesdays 
and Fridays thereafter and 
any boys interested in 
joining the local squadron 
are urged to do so now. 
SQUARE DANCING 

Arrowhead Squares held 
their Christmas party at 
Meadowvale school with 
both students and advanced

Up from the rank of cadet to 'club-level members swelling
lance-corporal is Dave 
Wilson, of Meadowvale. 
BINGO

The Army Cadets 
Christmas party was held 
Dec. 15 in the form of a 
“bingo” turkey shoot at Fort 
York Armories. About 15 
members of the local 
squadron attended and Corp. 
Rod Graham won a turkey. 
Other» turkey winners were 
Sgt. Larfvîefh and Cadets 
Holland, §tott and Bruce 
Little.

The first New Year parade 
is scheduled for Friday, Jan 
12, at Fort York Armories 
when If Ts hoped a former 
Streetsville Oadet, Jim Rowe 
of Meadowvale, may 5>e 
present to address the ranks, 
jim achieved the rank of 
corporal as well as earning 
his master cadet’s star with 
the Streetsville squadron 
before going on tb join the 
Canadian permanent army 
six months ago. It is hoped

the ranks to at least nine full 
squares for the enjoyable 
evening: This year the club is 
not holding a New Year’s 
Eve dance, but its next 
regular club dance is 
planned for Jan. 5 at 
Meadowvale Hall. 
STOPUTE CHAPTER

Vice-president Connie 
Roberts chaired the final
1972 meeting of Stoplite 
Chapter, Canadian Calorie 
Counters, Tuesday, Dec. 19. 
The club.’s first meeting of
1973 was held Tuesday, Jan. 
2 when double penalties were 
charged for any weight gains 
over the holiday season. 
ROTARY

Rev. David Adams gave a 
Christmas message to 
Streetsville Rotarians when 
they, held their weekly 
luncheon meeting at Trinity 
parish hall. The previous 
week the big Century Club 
winner of the year was an­
nounced with director Art

Hodsoll making the draw. As 
a result Mrs. B. Walker, of 
Jocelyn Drive, in Streetsville 
received a $500 Christmas 
cheque.

The Rotarians sponsored a 
gala New Year’s Eve party 
at Streetsville Community 
Hall this weekend and at $25 
per couple including dan­
cing, drinks and buffet, the 
event was a sell-out.

Rotary Anns club held a 
joint Christmas party, for 
both themselves and their 
male counterparts in Rotary 
Dec. 16, also in the com­
munity hall. It was adjudged 
a success,
WOMEN’S INSTITUTE 

Meadowvale Women’s 
Institute met Dec. 14 at the 
home of Mrs. Keith Christie 
to hold its Christmas party 
postponed from Dec. 12 

"because of the bad weather 
that iiight. It was attended 
by fiye memtjerjof Mrs. Joe 
Milton’s Four H Club and 
their mothers who joined in 
singing carols jgith the 
Institute ladies.

Evelyn Rea convened the 
evening, during which Mrs 
Harry Christie and Mrs. 
Keith Christie showed slides 
of the Holy1 land apd the 
former also demonstrated a 
new way of making 
Christmas decorations. 
There was an exchange of 
Christmas gifts andjcgfresh- 
ments tp conclude the 
gathering.

The next meeting will be 
held Jan. 9 at the home of 
Evelyn Rea, convener of 
citizenship and world af­
fairs, when there will be 
sllde.4 on show and current 
events under discussion.

Gwen Clark 277—9336

As 1972 drew to an end, it was 
not unusual to find oneself 
taking a trip down memory 
lane and reflecting on past 
events.

The community of 
lakeview has had many 
happy events as well as a few 
sad ones to meditate upon. 
Early this year Rev. Gordon 
Rumford led his father, 
George Rumford of Toronto, 

itojÇhrist. Rev. Rumford also 
officiated at his father’s 
baptismal service, which is a 
unique privilege.

Members of the lakeview 
LyndWood Hi-C Group raised 
$1,200 tb a starvation for 
charity. The Lakeview Park 
Public School’s Parent 
Association held a lively 
discussion night on air 
pollution with Bryan Kelly 
from Pollution Probe and 
Charles Macintosh from the 
Ontario Hydro taking part.

The sad passing of our 
Mayor Robert Speck. A 
fashion show at the Lynd-

wood United Church Hall. 
Senior citizens were guests 
of the Oshawa Seniors at a 
bowling tournament. Eighty 
students of lakeview Beach 
Public School won Canada 
Physical Fitness Awards 
medals. The Lakeview 
Library had expanded its 
many and varied interests 
this year. A bicycle rodeo 
was held at St. Dominic’s 
Church parking lot.

Lakeview Central Public 
School was renamed the Neil 
C. Matheson Junior Public 
School in honour of its 
principal Neil Matheson who 
retired after being principal 
at Central for 22 years. The 
official opening of Cawthra 
Park Arena and the 
crowning of Miss Dixie 
Plaza, Carol Robichaud.

The Portuguese com­
munity celebrated the Feast 
of Senhor de Pedra in honour 
of their patron saint. The 
Lakeview United Church 
minister and the Lakeview 
Alliance Tabernacle pastor 
retired and new ministers 
were welcomed. Cawthra 
Pack Secondary School held 
its official opening and

Gordon Graydon held its 
graduation exercises.

During the year this 
column has covered 
numerous club activities, 
showers, weddings, births, 
and public interest articles. 
Through this column^ we 
have reached a number of 
people concerning reunions, 
that were planned, leaders 
that were needed for clubs 
and events that were going to 
happen.

If you know of any activity 
or event that is going to take 
place don’t hesitate to let me 
know. All information is. 
appreciated.
SENIORS

The Lakeview senior 
citizens will hold their next 
meeting at St. Dominic’s 
Church hall Jan. 9 at 8 p.m. 
LAKEVIEW BAPTIST

lakeview Baptist Church 
held a Watch Night Service 
Dec. 31, at 10 p.m. 
LAKEVIEW ALLIANCE

Lakeview Alliance 
Tabernacle held a Watch 
Night service beginning at 9 
p.m. New Year’s Eve. The 
Forest Glen Congregation- 
joined them for an evening of

music, singing and praise. 
PUPPETS

A puppet show for children 
was presented by Irene 
Mecham at the Lakeview 
Library Thursday, Dec. 28at 
10:30 a.m.
LAKEVIEW BAPTIST

Lakeview Baptist Sunday 
school held# its Christmas 
concert recently. Much to 
the delight of the audience, 
Mrs. Leo Osborne played a 
number of Christmas songs 
on her xylophone. ( Esther is 
a long time resident of 
lakeview and has taught 
Sunday school at Lakeview 
Baptist for many years). 
Students of Nathan Miller, 
including the Boyle family, 
Mrs. Boyle, Cindy, Laurie 
and Kim, and Laura and 
Lynn Handel played a 
number of piano selections 
as did Linda Pollock.

Laura Reynolds, Linda 
Rabey (from Gaspe) and 
Mae Marskell (Wife of 
pastor Vic Marskell) 
presented a number of 
impressive accordion 
selections of -Christmas 
songs. I

profitable. A total of $155.25 
was raised.

Draw winners are as 
follows: Mrs. A. Botnik and 
Mrs. A. Mitchell, floral 

’arrangements; Mrs. H. 
DeForest, brown vase; Mrs. 
F. Lucas, green vase; Mrs. 
R, Dimmick, the four pound 
Christmas cake;,. Mrs—J. 
Price and Mps. K. Yamada, 
homemade candles; and 
Mrs. Corbett, the variety 
package.
MALTON PRESBYTERIAN

Tlie7 Malton Presbyterian 
Church held a Christmas 
party at St. Hugh of Lincoln 
Anglican Church. Santa was 
on hand for the tittle ones’ 
enjoyment. Instead of the 
regular service, Malton 
Presbyterian held a White 
Gift servicexDec. 17r As part 
of the service, all levels of 
Sunday school children 
presented a Christmas play.

calls to parts of the United 
States as well as Canada. 
LANCASTER SENIOR

For the past four weeks, an 
elective program has been 
conducted at Lancaster 
Senior Public School with the 
assistance of Humber 
College, the Mississauga 
Pntice-Department and the 
school’s own staff. The 
students were allowed to 
choose the program they 
liked during this time. 
SENIORS

The Malton Seniors did not 
meet before Christmas. The 
next meeting will be held 
Jan 12 at the Malton 
Community Hall at 8 p.m. 
SWIMMING AND SKATING

The Association for 
Children with Learning 
Disabilities held its com­
bination swimming and 
skating classes party 
recently.

Erindale
Joyce Forth 822-2817

finally Santa, looking much 
tike the president’s husband, 
gave out secret sister gifts 
and gag gifts for the 
husbands.

Xi Beta Chi chapter began 
their mixed Christmas party

Can you think of a Christmas 
pftem written by a Canadian 
poet? Sbunds easy until you 
have to find one. Well, some at a sherry party held at 
friends of Moire Jacobs Lorraine Good’s on 
decided that they would have Homelands and then moved 
a poetry reading of on to the Country Squire for a
Christmas poems of their 
own nationality. The group 
were froin^.Wales, 
Yugoslavia, Germany , 
Russia, the British Isles, 
India, Lebanon and Canada. 
The ladies read the poems 
in their native tongue and 
then translated 
English. The

banquet and dance. The 
music was supplied by Bill 
Marjtin and Santa and his 
elves, aptly portrayed by 
Ken Charles and Bob Good 
added much to the hilarity of 
the evening as they gave out 
gifts and words of wisdom to 

them into the members and their 
one lone--husbands.

Canadian read A Canadian 
Christmas Carol by John de 
Brebepf.

SORORITY
Delta Kappa chapter of 

Beta Sigma Phi held their 
mixed Christmas party 
recently at the home of Mary 
Jane Marshall, Bunsderi 
Drive, Port Credit. The 
evening began with wine 
followed by a hot buffet 
prepared by the members. 
During the evening there 
was a cookie exchange and

Because of too many other 
commitments, members of 
Eta Mu chapter of Beta 
Sigma Phi, were unable to 
have a mixed Christmas 
party and so instead had one 
for members only at 
Rosemary Devjeh’s home on 
Delkus Crescent. Following 
a pot luck dinner and gift 
exchange they made plans 
for their next program on 
Poise and Personality and 
also for a delayed mixed 
party to be held Jan. 6.

ERINDALE UNITED
The messengers of 

Erindale United Church held 
a Christmas party and 
program for interesed 
parents and friend Dec. 19 in 
Room 13 of the church. 
ENTERTAINING

Linda Ginty, who used to 
be your Erindale reporter, 
and her husband Bob, en­
tertained 16 guests at their 
lovely home on Belfast 
Crescent. Both are busy 
people and parents of four 
beautiful children. Linda is 
now working as secretary to 
the principal at Gordon 
Graydon Secondary School 
and Bob is a data processing 
manager for Atlas Alloys. 
They describe their 
household as hectic, hurried 
but very happy.
GUIDES •

At the Ellengale Public 
School meeting of the 61st 
Guide Co. the following 
guides received badges: 
Jaqui Buchanan, laundress 
badge; Beverley Elliott, 
cooks badge; Debbie Colan, 
child care badge.

Brownies of the 64th Pack 
have been working with a 
compass and they must be 

1 able to find north and know

eight -points. They are 
learning the alphabet in 
semaphore and are able to 
send and receive simple 
words.

The golden hand was 
received to. Andrea Deganis, 
Simone Gunner and Carolyn 
Sparling. Kelly Saunders got 
her golden bar. First year 
service stars went to Debbie 
Curtis, Lynn Ranft and Kelly 
Saunders. Debbie Barker 
received her packie badge.

Collector badges were 
awarded to Mandy Barker, 
Sharon Hospoder, Kelly 
Saunders and Pearl Zom- 
bory. Craft badges went to’ 
Andrea Deganis, Marlene 
Deganis, Simone Gunner, 
Kathy Hurlburt and Kelly 
Saunders, Mandy Barker 
received her swinuner and 
toymaker badges.

An armlet of orange braid 
will be worn on the left arm 
of Brenda Stan, the new 
seconder of the leprechaun 
Six. The 64th Brownies were 
pleased to welcome Corinne 
Hodge

After all the badges had 
been pinned, the Brownies 
spent the remainder of their 
meeting making Christmas 
crafts.

Port Credit
Mary Burnie 278-2683

Mrs. Gordon Hall of Oshawa, 
entertained at her home 
recently at a family party in 
honour of her granddaughter 
Lynn, daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. G.E. Wilson, Forest 
Ave., who is marrying Brian 
Smith, of Islington, this 
month.

Susan Tait, of 
Mississauga, gave a 
miscellaneous luncheon 
shower for the bride with the 
guests, friends of the bride 
and her mother. The groom’s 
aunts, Bee Hoar and Vi 
Ramsey, of Islington, had a 
family shower.

Neighbours and former 
neighbours of the Wilsons 
were present at a 
miscellaneous shower gjven 
by Florence Collier and 
Ix>retta Muller, of Forest 
Ave. '

Mrs. John Anderson, West 
Mall, had a bathroom 
shower for Lynn with friends 
attending from Port Credit, 
Mississauga and Islington.

Mrs., Wilson also en­
tertained at a trousseau tea 
in honour of her daughter 
Dec. 30.

Doreen, sister of the 
groom, and Bill Mac William 
are travelling from Van­
couver to attend the wedding 
in St. Andrew's Presbyterian 
Church, Port Credit, Jan. 6. 
SENIORS

The Young-in-Heaijts 
Senior Club held its final

meeting of the year in the 
Senior Room -of the Port 
Credit Arena. A game of 
cards was followed by the 
singing of Christmas carols 
with Maud Leitch at thef 
piano. Marie Yateman and 
her helpers served refresh­
ments in keeping with the 
season. The joining of hands 
for jhe singing of Auld Lang 
Syne brought a very suc­
cessful year to a close.

Members were pleased to 
hear - that secretary- 
treasurer. Lil Moffat was 
home from hospital and 
convalescing in her apart­
ment in the Highlander. 
ROTARY

The Rotary Club of Port 
Credit held its annual 
Christmas party recently. 
Invited guests, including 
speaker Wilf Wood, were 
former members. Wood 
gave a humourous address. 
UNITARIAN

The Unitarian 
Congregation of South Peel 
help a Christmas Eve 
celebration at the church. A 
family pet luck supper was 
enjoyed by all, followed by a 
Christmas program. Gifts 
were brought for the Mitten 
Tree.
FIRST UNITED

The children taking part in 
the tableau at a recent 
service at First United 
Church. Lakeshore Rd. W., 
were eight year-olds from 
the primary -department. 
The girls were led by Karen 
Tinsley and Mrs, Joblin and 
the boys by John VanRunt.


